
                                        

 

Friday 17th March 2017 

 The content of this and every newsletter is relevant 

information to both our school and Little Lizards’ parents. 

 
 

 

 

Red Nose Day 

Friday 24th March is Red Nose Day and we are inviting 

the children to wear red for a day in exchange for a donation to Comic Relief. 

 
Newquay Cross Country Finals 

Congratulations to Kian who ran in the Cross County Finals in Newquay yesterday afternoon. Kian 

finished in 4th position. Which makes Kian the fourth fastest year 5 boy in the county – a fantastic 

achievement. 

 

Cross Country Dates 

Well done to everyone who ran the race at Porthleven School on Tuesday afternoon. The next race is 

Tuesday 21st March at Helston School from 4pm this also includes an Infant Fun Run. If your child 

would like to take part and hasn’t already handed in their slip please see Lyndsay Bray. 

If this race goes ahead as planned, the medal ceremony with take place at Mullion School on 

Tuesday 2nd May – please note the new date! 

Year 2 Pottery Club 

As there has so much interest from our Year 2 children for Pottery club with Mr 

Ford, the Tuesday afternoon sessions will run as follows: 

Group 1 – Amber, Hettie and Ryan W – 21st & 28th March 

Group 2 – Evan, Bella and Millie B – 18th & 25th April 

Group 3 – Ellie, Jessica and Hector – 2nd & 9th May 

Apologies if there appears to be such a gap in the groups but the Easter holiday is 

in the middle! 

Charlie R and Rosa from year 4 still need to complete their pottery and will do so with Mr Ford 

after school on Monday 20th March.  
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Easter Fair – 23rd March  

The Easter Fair will take place next Thursday 23rd March 

in the school hall from 2-4pm. Children are invited to 

create an A4 sized Easter picture, using any items of 

fabric and other materials  etc which may make their 

picture a little bit different. The fair is being organised 

by the School Association and they would be very 

grateful for any offers of help before, during and after 

the fair. Please put your name on the list on Mrs Jones’ office door if you are able to help in any way. 

They would be grateful for any donations of cakes and refreshments for the fair. Thank you in 

advance.  

 

Year 5 & 6 School Camp 

There are still some payments outstanding for January and February.  Initially, 

we asked for a payment of £25 per month until (and including) May, with the 

intention of making it easier for parents to budget for the trip.  However, if you 

would like to make one payment of the £125 or whatever you have left to pay, we 

would welcome your payment.  Alternatively, if you would like to take advantage of the £25 

instalments, and are not up to date, please could you pay January and February’s instalments as soon 

as possible. If you are not sure what you owe, please see Mrs Tattersall in the school office.  Thank 

you. 

 

Little Lizards’ Toddler Group 

A reminder that Toddler Group takes place in Little Lizards on a Wednesday 

morning from 9.30am during term time. Please look out for notices of special 

events or when Health Care visitors may be attending sessions.  

 

Little Lizards’ Holiday Club 

Bookings are now being taken for the Little Lizards’ Easter Holiday Club.  

A booking form is attached with this newsletter, alternatively a form can 

be downloaded from our school website.  If you would like to book your 

child a place please see staff in Little Lizards as soon as possible as 

spaces are filling up fast. 

 

Headlice 

There have been several reports from parents saying that their children have 

headlice. Could we ask all parents to check their children’s hair and treat 

appropriately so we can eradicate the problem as quickly as possible.  

 

Year 5/6 Football Tournament & Key stage 1 Cross Country event 

Well done to all of the children who represented Landewednack at Mullion School on Wednesday 

during the football tournament and cross country event. We were runners up in the football 

competition and all of our younger children ran brilliantly – Mrs Jane is looking forward to seeing 

them run for our school in the cross country events next year! Thank you to those parents who helped 

us to transport the children to Mullion.  

 



                                        

Sainsbury’s Vouchers 

We have started to collect the Active Kids Voucher from Sainsbury’s. 

There is a collection box on the table outside Mrs Jones’ office.   We 

hope to collect as many vouchers as we can to get new sports and 

cookery equipment for the children.  Little Lizards have a collection box, 

and there is also one in The Lizard Post Office.  Many thanks to Demelza 

Vincent who has counted the vouchers we have received so far; they 

total 1248. Thank you to everyone who has put their vouchers in the  

boxes. 

 

Plymouth Half Marathon 

Demelza Vincent, Jenna Legge, Claire Dark 

and Suzanne Peate are running the Plymouth 

Half Marathon on Sunday 23rd April and we 

are delighted to announce that they are 

running on behalf of our school. The ladies began their training in April last year only being able to run 

for 5 minutes without having to stop, so running this marathon will be a fantastic achievement for 

them all.! If you would like to sponsor them we have a form in the office or please see the girls direct. 

All of the money raised will go towards our plans to have an all-purpose track on our school field which 

we will use for running and cycling.  

 

Sport Acknowledgments 

We are delighted to have already achieved the Gold Quality Mark, which was recently given to us by 

the Youth Sports Trust for our progression in PE. We are now pleased to announce that we have been 

awarded the Gold School Games Mark. This is a government led awards scheme which was launched in 

2012 to reward schools for their commitment to the development of competition across their school 

and into the community. Well done to all of our children past and present for their sporting triumphs 

and to Mrs Jane and our staff for their continuous support and encouragement.  

 

 

Class 1 visit to Tregullas Farm 

The children in class 1 will be visiting Tregullas Farm next Thursday 23rd March to see the new lambs 

and the changes since their last visit. The children will need to wear old clothes, bring their wellies 

and a waterproof coat.  The visit will take place in the morning and everyone will be back in time for 

lunch. 

 

 

Ant & Dec’s Saturday Night Takeaway!  

Tune into Ant and Dec’s Saturday Night Takeaway on ITV tomorrow 

evening and you may just see a familiar face! Mrs Jane will be in the 

audience with her friend Sarah and you never know – she may just 

win the ads! The programme starts at 7pm. Good Luck Mrs Jane we 

are all rooting for you. 

 

 

 

 



                                        

Beetle Drive 

Many, many thanks to Demelza Vincent for organising The Beetle Drive recently. Demelza wishes to 

thank the MaCalmont family and all those who attended the evening which had been organised by the 

School Association. Sadly the change of date prevented the evening from being as profitable as she 

had hoped. The School Association organise these events to raise funds to subsidise the cost of 

activities for our children. As parents become automatic members of our School Association you 

would always be welcome to the meetings. New ideas and suggestions for fundraising are always 

appreciated. 

 

Our Academic Achievements… 

This week we are congratulating……….. 

 
Class 1 – Miss Beirne: Well done to Daniella who is Star of the Week for 

showing a positive attitude towards everything she does.  

Class 2 – Mrs Jane and Mrs Green: Congratulations to Hector who is Star of 

Week for showing a great positive attitude and really focusing hard on learning to write on a 

computer. Matthew has also produced some super maths work this week. 

Class 3 – Miss Wells: Well done to Brock and Max for competing in the Cross Country in Pool last week 

and to Neve for producing some excellent work in all her lessons.  

Class 4 – Mr Griffin: Well done to Josh who played some outstanding football in the tournament at 

Mullion School on Wednesday. Congratulations also to Dannen for his spelling and grammar this week. 

 

Future Events and Diary Dates 

Please note that current dates and times may change.  This list is updated each week 

Tuesday 21st March – Cross Country – Helston School from 4pm – including an Infant Fun Run 

Thursday 23rd March – Easter Fair – School Hall from 2pm – 4pm 

Friday 24th March – Red Nose Day in aid of Comic Relief 

Monday 27th March – Year 6 parents’ meeting at Mullion Comprehensive School, Time TBC 

Tuesday 28th March – Final Cross Country Race and Medal Ceremony from 4pm (years 3-6) Mullion 

Comprehensive School 

Friday 31st March – Break up for Easter Holiday @1pm 

Tuesday 18th April – Return to school 

Monday 8th May to Friday 12th May – SATs week 

Monday 12th, Tuesday 13th & Wednesday 14th May – School Camp at Porthpean for Year 5 & 6  

Thursday 25th May – Break up for half term 

Friday 26th May – INSET training day 

Monday 5th June – Return to school 

Wednesday 14th June –  year 6 children to Mullion School during the morning 

 Cluster sports afternoon at Mullion Comprehensive years 3-6 

Thursday 15th June – New intake evening (year 6), at Mullion school time TBC 

Tuesday 18th July – Junior Summer Production, 2pm and 7pm 

Wednesday 19th July – Junior Summer Production 7pm 

Wednesday 26th July – Break up for the Summer Holiday @1pm  

 

Please also check our school website calendar for further important dates and information – 

www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk  


